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ADMINISTRATION 
 3491 1222 

 www.jinibarass.eq.edu.au 

 
STUDENT ABSENCE LINE 

 3491 1266 
 

STUDENT SUPPLIES 
 3491 1282 

Mon 8:30am-10:30am 
Tues 2:00pm-4:00pm 

Wed 8:30am-10:30am & 
2:00pm-4:00pm 

 

TUCKSHOP 
 3491 1278 

 

OUTSIDE SCHOOL HOURS 
CARE (OSHC) 
 3491 1254 

DATE CLAIMERS 

 
9 - 19 September Year 4 

Swimming 
 

11 September P&C Meeting 
 

12 September Emoji Disco 
 

13 September Australia Zoo 
Excursion DUE 

 
18 September Prep – Yr 1 

Sharing Parade 9am 
 

19 September Yr 2/3 Sharing 
Parade 

 
20 September Yr 4/5/6 Sharing 

Parade 
 Last Day of Term 

 
8 October First Day of Term 

 
11 October Maleny Dairy 

Excursion DUE 
 

17 October Peninsula Music 
Festival 

 
18 October Prep Australia Zoo 

Excursion 
 

24 October Yr 3 Excursion – 
Maleny Dairy. 

Prep Open Day 9.30am-
10.30am 

 
13 November P&C Meeting 

2 December CAP Night 

 

“Live so that when your children think of fairness and integrity, they think of you” 

H. Jackson Brown, Jr. 

PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS 

Parent Teacher Interviews will start next week. This is a great opportunity to meet with your 

child’s teacher and discuss your child’s progress at this time of the year. We recognise the 

important role parents play in their child’s education and we value the opportunity to take this 

time to speak with you and share your child’s learning.  

 

Parent Teacher Interviews are an opportunity to discuss your child’s learning goals, their 

progress against the year level achievement standard including evidence of your child’s 

learning, celebrate in their success and discuss any concerns you may have.  

Please complete the letter that has been sent home with available times for an interview. 

Alternatively please contact your child’s class teacher to arrange a time. 

We look forward to working with you to support your child’s learning journey. 

 

TEACHER AIDE DAY 

The first Friday in September is Teacher Aide Day. On behalf of our staff and families, I would 

like to take this opportunity to thank the amazing Teacher Aides we have at Jinibara State 

School. Teacher Aides provide invaluable support to our students and teachers.  

 

We thank you for the care and support you give our students every day. We are incredibly lucky 

to have such an amazing group of Teacher Aides working at our school.  

Thank you! 

 

BOUNCE BACK 

The Bounce Back program is an integral part of our Wellbeing Framework for students and 

teaches students the skills and strategies needed to be resilient when faced with challenges. 

The Bounce Back Program provides a framework to explicitly teach the core values of honesty, 

fairness, responsibility, support, cooperation, acceptance of difference, respect, friendliness and 

inclusion. 

 

Honesty is: 

 telling the truth 

 giving things back to their owners 

 ‘owning up’ 

 telling people information they need to know 

 

Fairness is: 

 following the rules, not cheating 

 returning favours and friendliness 

 helping others to get a fair deal 

 applying the same rules to everyone 

 

Responsibility is: 

 doing your jobs 

 being on time 

 not letting people down 

 helping those who need it 
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Support is: 

 helping 

 being kind and thoughtful 

 giving encouragement and listening 

 being patient and trying to understand 

 

Cooperation is: 

 working together 

 sharing, listening, encouraging and having a say 

 making decisions that are fair to everyone 

 negotiating  

 

Acceptance of Differences is: 

 everyone is different 

 it’s OK to be different 

 

Respect is: 

 being polite and using good manners 

 looking after shared property and property of others 

 treating others how you would like to be treated 

 having self-respect 

 

Friendliness and Inclusion is: 

 looking in their eyes, smiling, saying hello and talking to others 

 asking others to join in activities and games 

 being kind, welcoming and including others even if they are not your friends 

 

Parents are encouraged to discuss and model these core values to their children and support the school as we explicitly teach these 

values to students.   

 

EVERY DAY COUNTS! 

It is very important that your child is attending school every day, except for when factors such as illness, serious family matters or 

important appointments cause an absence. In the event that a student is absent, a parent or carer of that student should contact the 

school to advise us of the absence and the reason for that absence. 

 

To notify the school of your child’s absence please contact us prior to the start of each day on 3491 1222 or via email at 

admin@jinibarass.eq.edu.au 

Every Day Counts! 

 

PRINCIPALôS GALLERY: Noah & Phoebe (3J1), Charlotte & Liana (4JD1), Max & Zaylon (2JD8), Logan & Kiiah (PD2), 
Willow & Byron(2A2),Bethany & Ryan (PD1),Jaxson & Breeanna (PD3), Logan & Thomas (PD4), Amber, Genevieve & 

Bayden (4JD4), 
 
Kind regards 
 

Courtney Leahy  
ACTING PRINCIPAL 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 

 

Naplan Student Reports  

 

This year our Year 3 & 5 students completed the NAPLAN tests online.  These tests featured tailored testing 

which has been designed to give students questions that are more suited to their ability, resulting in better 

assessment and more precise results. NAPLAN assesses literacy and numeracy – important skills that each 

child needs to succeed in school and life. If your child is in Year 3 or 5 this year, they had the opportunity to 

participate in NAPLAN tests for reading, writing, conventions of language (spelling, grammar and punctuation) and numeracy. The 

Year 3 students weren’t required to complete their Writing test online and therefore they completed this test using the paper 

version.  The NAPLAN tests are designed to help us monitor our students with their literacy and numeracy development over 

time.  This week, individual Naplan reports for students were sent home to parents. If you have any questions around your child’s 

report please arrange a time to discuss with your child’s teacher.   

 

CATHERINE BAUER                                                                                                                               DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 



 

Week 8 is certainly proving to be a busy week.  Students have been working hard in class to complete work and assessments.  

Remember to make an appointment in either Week 9 or 10 to see your child’s teacher for a parent/teacher interview to discuss your 

child’s or children’s progress with their learning. Also in the last two weeks of this term is the Year 4 Swimming Program.  The 

weather has certainly warmed up and I’m sure students will be looking forward to participating in their swimming lessons. 

 

Rule of the Week 

Each week, a particular School Rule is reinforced with students at debriefing and in the classroom.  This week, our focus has been I 

am Safe.  Students have been reminded about being safe in the school grounds and classrooms. 

  

Next week the focus will be the school rule:  I am Responsible, where students will be learning about how to be responsible and 

taking responsibility for their own actions and accepting consequences of their actions.  We encourage all students to follow the 

school rules. It would be greatly appreciated if parents/caregivers could also reinforce the school expectations. 

 

It is expected that students follow our school rules to ensure the best learning outcome.  When students are respectful, responsible 

and safe it facilitates positive learning environments and social interactions. 

 
Update Contact Details 
 

We still have some incorrect parent contact details. This includes phone numbers, emergency contact details and email addresses 
which are used by class teachers and school staff to communicate with parents. Your child’s End of Semester Report will be emailed 
to the address on record. It is a parent’s responsibility to ensure that your contact details are accurate.  
If needed, please update your contact details at the school office as soon as possible. 

 
Late Arrivals 

As part of our attendance goals, we are also looking at reducing the number of students who arrive late. Just as every day counts, 
arriving on time counts too.  It is important for students to be on time for school as the morning routine in the classroom helps 
students to settle in to their day and allows students to gain the most from their time at school.  Lots of valuable learning time 
occurs in the morning, such as literacy skills, so it is highly beneficial for students to be at school on time every day.  Students need 
to be on time to make the most of their learning. 
 
Every Day Counts 

Our target is for students to attend school is 95% of the time.  This week attendance has dropped from last week.  It is very 
important for students to attend school, particularly during this assessment period.  It is vital to maintain consistent attendance for 
children’s academic and social development.  Every day counts!   
Please notify the school prior to the start of the school day if your child is sick and is going to be absent.  This can be done by 
calling 3491 1266.  Otherwise, we look forward to seeing students every day, all day and on time. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
celli11@eq.edu.au 
 

CHISTINE ELLIS                                                                                                                                        A/DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 

ADMINISTRATION NEWS 

MEDICATION IN SCHOOLS 
Does your child require medication during school hours?  If your child requires medication while at school, please visit the 

school’s office to obtain relevant authorisation forms. You will also need to provide prescription-labelled medication in the original 
packaging with clear directions for its use.  Find out more at the Department of Education website 
 

 

2019 JINIBARA ATTENDANCE TARGET: 95% 

 

WEEK 8 OF TERM 3:  89 % 

 

mailto:celli11@eq.edu.au
http://ppr.det.qld.gov.au/education/management/Pages/Administration-of-Medications-in-Schools.aspx


 

Payments for activities & excursions 

This is a reminder to parents that all activities should be paid by BPOINT as the preferred method of payment.  

Also a reminder that we will be enforcing the NO LATE PAYMENTS for activities due to One School processing and reporting. If 

you are unable to meet the required “cut-off” time, you will need to have contacted the school prior to this date.  

A permission note is provided for every activity.  Please ensure you return this signed to the school for each activity / excursion.  

COMMUNICATION 

Moving into term four, all newsletters and excursion/incursion permission forms will be emailed to parents. Please make sure your 

email is on file and correct to avoid any disappointment for your students learning needs. 

Year three excursion permission forms will be emailed out later this term. Please provide any constructive feedback about your 

experience to the office. 

 

Parent volunteers 

Parents are reminded that to volunteer in the classroom or attend an excursion as a parent helper, you MUST have completed the 

Mandatory Training for Volunteers.  

A reminder to parents that the training is compulsory to complete the training to allow you to volunteer in the classroom and attend 

excursions as helper.  

 

Visitors & Volunteers Mandatory Training will be offered again in Term 3 on Tuesday 17th September, 9am. This will be the last 

training for the year. Any parents wanting to volunteer as helpers for any upcoming excursions will need to have completed this 

training.  

SPARE UNIFORMS 

If anyone has spare uniforms they would kindly donate to the office would be appreciated. 

Also we have a large number of outstanding uniforms on loan. We would appreciate prompt return of these please. 

 

PARKING AROUND THE SCHOOL 

Additional notices have been installed on the boundary fence to remind parents about parking around the school. 

No parking signs have been placed along the bus lane to remind parents this lane is for buses only. Secondly on Greenhaven 

Circuit, more signs have been installed to remind parents that this is a drop off / pick up area only. Parking in both of these areas 

may result in fines from either the Police Service or Moreton Bay Region Parking Officers. Both of these services regularly patrol 

these areas. 

 

The school has been contacted several times this term from residents in the vicinity of the school with parents & visitors parking on 

front lawns and blocking driveways. This is an unacceptable practice and the residents can contact Police and report your 

registration number. Please be considerate when parking around our school. 

STEM NEWS 
One of the areas we look at when working in Digital Technology is the representation of data. In Year 1 the students have been 

looking at how data can be represented as pictures, symbols and diagrams. In one activity they have represented the people that 

live in their household with coloured squares. We then investigated any patterns by looking at similarities and differences across 

the classes. 

 

Now that the Year 4 students are familiar with some of the coding blocks that can be used with the micro:bit they will be using it to 

create an animal. The animal needs to incorporate the micro:bit in the design. I am looking forward to seeing what the final 

creations look like. 

 

Q. What do you call a robot that always takes the longest route? 

A. R2 Detour 

 

 
ALINA ROBERSTON                                                                                                  STEM 

YEAR 3 NEWS 
Cash for Cans. As part of the Year 3 Health, students have implemented Cash for cans as their sustainable practice. All recyclable 

items can be collected and exchanged for cash, with funds going directly to the library for additional resources. We ask you to 

support this great cause by collecting any plastic containers and popper cartons that have the 10c refund symbol on the back. 

Collection bins are located in the Year 3 eating area. Great for the school and great for the planet. 

YEAR 3 TEACHERS  
                                          



 

MUSIC NEWS 
MUSIC MATTERS 

WEEKLY MUSIC AWARDS Congratulations to the following students who were recognised for their efforts in our various Music 

groups during Week 7 of Term 3  
 
Mrs Dyer’s Classes: Caite 3 I1   Ms DeJong Classes:     
Senior Choir:   Peyton 4/5JD7    Junior Choir:          Phoebe 3J1 
 
INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC NEWS:    CALLING ALL INTERESTED NEW STUDENTS FOR 2020! 

If your child is super keen to learn one of our instruments next year, then keep your eye out for the note given to interested 
students this week where they can sign up to try out. In a couple of weeks, ONLY the students who have returned a note from 
home will be tested for their suitability to learn an instrument in our program. If your child is currently in Year 2, they can try out for 

our Skittles program. If your child is currently in Year 3 or 4, they can try out for our brass, woodwind or percussion instruments.  
 
Fast approaching is the Peninsula Music Festival which we lovingly call "PMF". Our Skittles, Junior Band and Senior Band will be 
performing this year. Please return your Activity Consent form as soon as possible to Mrs Dyer or Ms De Jong so that we can 

organize the correct size bus for the number of students who will be attending.  
 

Our songs are sounding alright but we want them to sound amazing!  
This only happens one way... practice, practice, and more practice.  

 
It's also really important that students bring both their instrument and their music to school on their music day. We encourage 

students to be responsible for organizing their own gear the night before so when that morning rush out the door hits, these 
important things are not left behind. We ask for your help at home, please, by establishing that routine with your music student. 

 
MUSIC COUNT US IN: EVENT DATE THURSDAY 7TH NOVEMBER – WHOLE SCHOOL INVOLVEMENT   

***That’s less than 63 days to go*** 
Students from Prep to Year 6 continue working on using AUSLAN signing for the CHORUS part of the song.  Well, “What is 
AUSLAN?” PART 1:  Almost 20,000 people use AUSLAN (Australian Sign Language) to communicate every day. It is a language 

developed by, and for, Australians who are deaf or hearing impaired.  AUSLAN is uniquely Australian.  People who are deaf use 
different sign languages depending on where they come from. (… more next week) 
  
AUSLAN CHORUS TUTORIAL:  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_J3kRiL7eys 
MCUI 2019 Official Site: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nYUwYAxF4VA&list=RDnYUwYAxF4VA&start_radio=1 
 
MUSIC QUOTE OF THE WEEK:   

“I’m sick to death of people saying we’ve made 11 albums that sound exactly the same. In fact, we’ve made 12 albums that sound 
exactly the same.” ― Angus Young (AC/DC) 
 
ANNE-MAREE GIBSON/KAREN DYER                                                                         MUSIC TEACHERS 

PE NEWS 
If you have any queries or require further information regarding PE or Sport please do not hesitate to contact 
- Mr Michael Burke – mmbur0@eq.edu.au 
- or via the school office on 3491 1222 

 
Yours in sport       
MICHAEL BURKE                                                                                       PE TEACHER 

TUCKSHOP NEWS 
(Un)Available Items 

The JJ’s chips finally arrived and are once more available for ordering.  Unfortunately the Koala Popcorn (which is proving to be 

very popular) is now unavailable.  At this stage we have no date for delivery (and we all know how slowly koalas walk, not to 

mention all those naps!!!).  We will let you know as so as they arrive…hopefully soon! 

 

Repayment Reminders 

Early next week we will be sending out reminder letters to families who have outstanding amounts owed to the Tuckshop for items 

provided to students when they had no lunch.  In some instances this will be a third reminder.  Please check with your children next 

week and if you receive a letter, please forward the necessary funds before the end of term.  

 

JUNE BROWN                                                                                                        CONVENOR 

STUDENT SUPPLIES NEWS 

Who’s still got their old school recipe book…I use mine all the time!  A great keepsake of your school days. 
The Jinibara Lunchbox Cookbook has 3 sections filled with delicious recipes: Healthy Lunches, Healthy Snacks and Treats.  This 
week we will highlight the Healthy Lunch Recipes.  Each recipe includes the name and class of the student providing the 
recipe.  Have you got your copy of the cookbook yet?  You can order on Flexischools or come into the Student Supplies Shop 
(cash or card) or Tuckshop (cash) and purchase one for $15.   
 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_J3kRiL7eys
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Healthy Savoury Muffins                              Mini Pizzas                          Savoury Pancakes 
Homemade Chicken Nuggets                     Jiniballs                                 Chicken Parma Cups 
Sweet Potato and Cheddar Muffins             Mini Quiche                        Vegetarian Lasagne 
Healthy Sausage Rolls                                 Savoury Scrolls                  Ploughkid’s Lunch 
Spaghetti Bolognaise                                   Lasagne                                Rice Paper Rolls 
Creamy Chicken Pasta                                 Coleslaw                              Mince Triangles 
Mediterranean Salad                                     Pasta Salad                         Veggie Patties 
Macaroni and Cheese                                    Mini Frittata                       Potato Salad 
Kids Chicken Nuggets                                   Tasty Wraps                       Chicken Roll Up 
Chicken Loaf 
 

Hours for 2019: 

Mon: 8.30-10.30am 

Tues: 2-4pm 

Wed: 8.30-10.30am & 2-4pm.       

 

NATASHA LEWIS                                                                                                                                                       ACTING CONVENOR  

P & C NEWS 
Hello all Parents and Citizens of Jinibara State School. 

 

Jinibara State School Cookbook 

Get your lunchboxes ready! Our Jinibara State School ‘Lunchbox Cookbook’ is now available for  
purchase for only $15 each! 
 
Please order your copy on Flexi schools now, to be delivered directly to your child’s classroom.  
 
You can also purchase your copies at the upcoming Disco!  
 
 
Emoji Party – Thursday 12th September 

 

 
The P&C will again need lots of wonderful volunteers, so please, if you can help, let us now and come along on the night! 
 
P&C Committee Meetings – 7pm in the Staff Room 

 Wednesday 11th September 2019 

 Wednesday 13th November 2019(final meeting for 2019) 
 
2019 P&C Committee 

President: Nicole Burt 
Vice President: Kristy Johnston 
Secretary: Mandy Drummond 
Treasurer: Belinda Wasson 
Email: pandc@jinibarass.eq.edu.au  
 

RACHEL SHERLOCK                                                  OPERATIONS MANAGER 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 

 

  

 
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


